
From: Mary S. Rapoza <Mary.Rapoza@newbedford-ma.gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 9:12 AM 
To: Joseph Lopes <Joseph.Lopes(S)newbedford-ma.gov> 
Subject: FW: Lifeguards 

Good morning. 

See below for the number of lifeguards and their residency. This year the NBPS were not able to offer the lifeguard 
certification course as they have in past years due to COVID-19 protocol. The Red Cross also did not offer lifeguard 
certification this spring. The Red Cross extended existing lifeguards certifications through the fall as re-certifications that 
are required of the guards were also not offered this year. 
Let me know if you need anymore information. 
Mary 

From: Bernadette Barreira <Bernadette.Barreira(5'newbedford-ma.gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 8:20 AM 
To: Mary S. Rapoza <Mary.Rapoza(S)newbedford-ma.gov> 
Subject: RE: Lifeguards 

Hi Mary, 
As of today we have a total of 19 waterfront staff of which 4 our non-residents. 
Waterfront Supervisor 1 non-resident 
Asst. Waterfront Supervisor 1 resident 
Head Guards 2 resident and 1 non-resident 
Life guards 12 resident and 2 non-resident 

Hope this helps. 

From: Mary S. Rapoza <Mary.Rapoza(5)newbedford-ma.gov> 
Sent: Friday, May 29, 2020 5:09 PM 
To: Bernadette Barreira <Bernadette.Barreira@newbedford-ma.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: Lifeguards 

Please get these numbers for me so I can pass them along. 
Thank you 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Joseph Lopes <Joseph.Lopes(S)newbedford-ma.gov> 
Date: May 29, 2020 at 3:41:58 PM EOT 
To: "Mary S. Rapoza" <Mary.Rapoza@newbedford-ma.gov> 
Subject: Lifeguards 

At last nights council meeting Councilor Gomes requested that the body be provided with a list of the total number of 
Life Guards hired by the city this year, how many from New Bedford, and how many from outside of the City of New 
Bedford. 

Hi Mary, 

Thank you, 
Joe 


